Bloomfield Police Department

Monthly Report for July 2016
This is the monthly report for the Month of July 2016 from the Bloomfield Police Department.  It is the police department’s goal to keep the citizens of Bloomfield Township/Village informed as to the police department’s activities, statistics, and community projects.  It is very important that the citizens be aware of the various concerns that have and are occurring within our community.
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On Friday, July 15th at approximately 2:10am officers responded to a single motorcycle accident which occurred on Orchid Drive in the area of Marguerite Road.  The only occupant, a 59-year-old male operator was transported to an area hospital with serious injuries.
On Monday, July 18th at approximately 3:00pm officers responded to an address on Celadine Road for an operating without owners consent complaint.  At the conclusion of the investigation a 25-year-old male subject was arrested and confined in the Walworth County Jail.  Charges of operating without owners consent have been forwarded to the Walworth County District Attorney’s office.  The recovered vehicle was returned to its lawful owner.
On Tuesday, July 19th at approximately 2:54am officers executed a traffic stop on Highway B in the area of White Pigeon Road for a speed violation.  At the conclusion of the traffic stop a male 33-year-old male driver was arrested and confined in the Walworth County Jail.  A charge of operating a motor vehicle while intoxicated 2nd offense has been forwarded to the Walworth County District Attorney’s office.  Additionally, the driver was issued a traffic citation for exceeding zone & posted limits.

On Thursday, July 21st at approximately 3:13am officers responded to a single vehicle rollover accident which occurred on Hwy H in the area of Eagle Road.  The only occupant, a 17-year-old operator was ejected from the vehicle and transported to an area hospital with serious injuries.

On Tuesday, July 26th at approximately 12:20pm officers received a criminal damage to property complaint.  The complainant reported that she found the vinyl convertible top of her vehicle had a large cut located just above the driver’s seat.  

During the month of July 2016 officers from the Bloomfield Police Department affected 5 arrests for warrants issued by the Bloomfield Municipal Court satisfying approximately $2,121.00 in outstanding forfeitures.

During the month of July 2016 the Bloomfield Police Department responded to 777 calls for service compared to 740 calls for service during the month of July 2015.  During the month of July 2016 the police department affected 78 arrests for various violations of Bloomfield Municipal Ordinances and Wisconsin State Statutes compared to 128 arrests during the month of July 2015. 

The month and year to date statistics have been listed on the next page for review.

Respectfully Submitted,

Lloyd S. Cole

Lloyd S. Cole
Chief of Police
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